
 
 
 

AIDKA OFFICIAL USE ONLY  

DATE RECEIVED 19/06/2025 AIDKA RULE CHANGE NUMBER 2025-06 

STATUS OF RULE CHANGE For Discussion at the August Council Meeting  

 
 

NEW RULE / RULE CHANGE REQUEST FORM 

All fields MUST be completed  

Club Submitting 
Request 

Busselton  

Club Contact Email secretary@busseltonkartclub.net.au 

   

To be Implemented Immediately               ☒ 2026 Rule Book              ☐ 

   

Rule Type Tick Box Rule Number (If change to existing Rules) 

Administration & General 
Requirements 

☐  

General Competition  ☐  

Technical Requirements ☒ New Rule  

Class / Engine Specifications ☐  

Appendixes ☐  

Code of Conduct  ☐  

   
  

List any other rules 
affected by the Proposed 
Change.  

   

   

Please Note: a separate request form is required for each rule change  
 
 
 

RCP RECOMMENDATIONS  

 
 

Can’t stipulate kart decals, only numbers we can control. Needs more detail in what is not allowed, 
reflective could be seen as gloss because it reflects. Proposed new wording for Busselton to approve. 
Busselton has approved RCP change.  

 
 

 
 
 
 

Current Rule Wording (if an existing rule) 

New rule 
 

 
 

Proposed Rule  

23.8 g) Numbers and/or number backgrounds are not to be holographic, chrome, iridescent or translucent. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Last Updated 1st February 2025 

 

 

Are there any cost implication of this proposal? Yes No 

Are there any implication on the AIDKA Insurance Policies? Yes No 

Are there any changes required to the AIDKA App? Yes No 

Are there any changes required within QuickGrid and/or Orbits? Yes No 

Are there any changes to AIDKA Documents/Forms other than the 
AIDKA Rule Book? 

Yes No 

If yes, what are they?   

 

No cost implication to AIDKA, only drivers who currently have holographic/reflective stickers on 

their karts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Clearly explain the new rule/changes requested. 

Holographic &/or reflective numbers/nassau panels/side pods/number plate backgrounds can reflect with 
the sun interfering with the ability of officials from seeing the kart numbers whilst on track. Holographic 
&/or reflective number plates are also hard to see when racing under lights. 

Despite the use of transponders, stewards & tower staff still need to be able to clearly read kart numbers 
without interference.  

What situation/event/scenario has created this proposed rule change 

Inability for a steward & tower staff to be able to correctly read a kart number due to reflection from the 
sun on kart with holographic/reflective numbers/stickers.  Same situation has happened when racing 
under lights. 


